Eccles Community Committee - 26th May, 2009


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Gateway,
Barton Lane,
Eccles.

26th May, 2009

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.25 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Boshell, Jolley and Tope

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


P. Thompson - Brookhouse Community Association 


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association 


B. Holmes - Eccles Mother’s Union 


S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park 


B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association 


J. Evans - Salford Forum of Older People 


J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists 


A. Faulkner - Eccles Joint Bowling Association 


D. Booth - Tindall Street Allotment Group 


D. Lamb - Alder Park Tenants’ and Residents’ Association 


S. Simpson - Barton Residents’ Association 


J. Matthews - Westwood Park Community Association 


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



J. Daly 
} Lane End Residents 



J. Price
}



F. O’Loughlin
}



E. McCloy
} 



H. Dobrowolska - Member of the Public 



S. Kirby - Salford Advertiser 



K. Sheridan - Age Concern Salford 



K. Ratcliffe - Monton Resident


E. Edwards 
} FRECCLES



B. Marshall
} 



S. Kier - Barton Residents’ Association 

Y. Bagail - Yemeni Community Association 
J. Mullineux - Salford Primary Care Trust 

D. Gorman - Pear Tree Croft Residents Association

R. Iball - Tindall Street Allotment Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: fillin "other names" 
J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager 
M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

P. Holness - Community, Health and Social Care Directorate 

V. Buzza - Sustainable Regeneration Directorate 

M. Webb - Bridgewater Canal Company 

T. Martin - Greater Manchester Police 

V. Mistry - City West Housing Trust 

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT John Matthews be elected as Chair of the Committee for the municipal year 2009/10.
John Matthews - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as Deputy Chair of the Committee for the municipal year 2009/10.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Anne Davies, Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor Margaret Morris, John Pooley (Cleaveley Allotment Association), Mark Reeves (Eccles Neighbourhood Co-ordinator), Perry Twigg (Urban Vision), Jennie Turner (Health Improvement Team), Mike Baines (Winton Resident) and John Fothergill (Park Residents’ Association).
4.
DATES OF MEETINGS 2009/10

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the following suggested dates of meetings for the Eccles Community Committee during the municipal year 2009/10:-


Tuesday, 28th July, 2009 


Tuesday, 22nd September, 2009 


Tuesday, 24th November, 2009 


Tuesday, 26th January, 2010


Tuesday, 23rd March, 2010 


Tuesday, 25th May, 2010


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the meetings of the Committee for the municipal year 2009/10 being held on the above dates, all to commence at 7.00 p.m., with the exception of those to be held in November, 2009, and January, 2010, which will commence at 2.00 p.m.

5.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that the Committee currently had 36 Members as follows:-


(a)
Councillors
	NAME
	REPRESENTING



	Paula Boshell
	Winton Ward

	Anne Davies
	Eccles Ward

	David Jolley
	Barton Ward

	David Lancaster
	Winton Ward

	Margaret Morris 
	Winton Ward

	John Mullen
	Barton Ward 

	Jane Murphy
	Eccles Ward

	Norbert Potter 
	Barton Ward

	Judith Tope
	Eccles Ward



(b)
Community Representatives
	NAME
	REPRESENTING



	Mohammed Al Nomire
	Yemeni Community Association 

	Steven Baines
	Friends of Winton Park

	Don Booth
	Tindall Street Allotment Group

	Elizabeth Charnley 
	Friends of Eccles Station 

	Joyce Evans 
	Salford Forum of Older People 

	Anne Faulkner 
	Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

	Penny Gilmore
	Grange Road Residents’ Association 

	Jonathan Grieves 
	Mather Road Residents’ Association 

	Susan Hall
	New Lane Residents’ Association 

	Gilbert Hearn
	Park Residents’ Association

	Barbara Holmes
	Eccles Mother’s Union

	David Lamb
	Elder Park Tenants’ and Residents’ Association 

	John Matthews
	Westwood Park Community Association

	Deb Owen
	Deans Youth and Ladies Football Club

	Christopher Payne
	Quaker Bridge Improvement Group

	Joyce Phillips 
	Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club 

	John Pooley 
	Cleaveley Allotment Association 

	Jarjis Rahman
	Salford Link Project 

	Jim Rayner
	Eccles Festival Committee 

	Kate Salesse
	Clarendon Community Association 

	Abdul Shahid 
	Bangladeshi Association 

	Ron Sharpe 
	Southway Tenants’ Association 

	Susan Simpson
	Barton Residents’ Association 

	Bruce Thompson 
	Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association 

	Pauline Thompson  
	Brookhouse Community Association 

	Jim Wheelton 
	Salford Disabled Motorists and Access 

	Chris Whitefoot
	Monton Village Community Association 



The report in addition indicated that the Brookhouse Residents’ Association had changed their name to the Brookhouse Community Association.  Also since the last meeting notice had been received of the disbandment of the Craunton House Association of Tenants (CHAT), and as full membership, with voting rights, was only open to active bona fide Community Groups that, of CHAT, who were represented by Terry Mumford, had been terminated. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor membership of the Committee, as detailed in (a) above, be noted.




(2) THAT the organisations detailed in (b) above, be confirmed as members of the Community Committee for 2009/10.



(3) THAT the recent name change of the Brookhouse Community Association be noted.




(4) THAT the disbandment of the Craunton House Association of Tenants (CHAT), and termination of their membership of the Community Committee, be noted.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET 

SUB-GROUP

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the current membership of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group.  The report indicated that in 2009/10, the Group comprised 6 members (1 Councillor and 1 Community Representative from each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards) with Jim Wheelton acting as Chairman:-
	BARTON WARD
	ECCLES WARD
	WINTON WARD



	Councillor David Jolley

Gilbert Hearn
	Councillor Jane Murphy

Barbara Holmes 
	Councillor David Lancaster

John Matthews 



It was also reported that at the meeting of the Eccles Political Executive, held on 15th May, 2009, it had been agreed that the existing Councillors as detailed above, be appointed for 2009/10, except in relation to the Eccles Ward, where Councillor Anne Davies replaced Councillor Jane Murphy.


Barbara Holmes also indicated that she no longer wished to continue as a member of the Budget Sub-Group.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor David Jolley, Councillor Anne Davies and Councillor David Lancaster be appointed as the Council representatives on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2009/10, for the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards, respectively.




(2) THAT Gilbert Hearn, Joyce Evans and John Matthews be appointed as the Community Representatives on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2009/10, for the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards, respectively.




(3) THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as the Chairman of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2009/10.

7.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 24th March, 2009, and the special joint meeting of the Eccles, Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee held on 14th April, 2009, were both agreed as correct records, and signed by the Chairman.

8.
CHILDREN’S LIBRARY, ECCLES GATEWAY

(Previous Minute 101 - 24th March, 2009)


In response to a question asking, why the Children’s Library was open until 10.00 p.m., Julie Blagden reported that during refurbishment works the library was operating a limited service.  This included a number of computers available for adult use, and as a result the PCs located in the children’s library could be used for this purpose after 7.00 p.m.  Once refurbishment works at the Carnegie building had been completed, the children’s library would close at 7.00 p.m each evening.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

9.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Sergeant Tom Martin provided an update on community safety issues, which focused on the following key themes:
· Persons posing as officials and gaining entry to homes, was an increasing problem.  Members of the Committee were asked to be vigilant, and ensure that they were certain of the identify of anyone claiming to be employees of utility companies, or other legitimate organisations, before allowing them in.

· A number of warrants had been served, and premises searched, in recent weeks with regard to illegal drug use.

· The police were ensuring an increased presence, in and around schools, when pupils were leaving.  This was to prevent them congregating in large numbers, and minimise potential anti-social behaviour.  This was an initiative running in tandem with Operation Brocade, which targeted specific areas across the City, which attracted groups of young people at weekends.
· There would be continued enforcement activities in relation to Eccles Town Centre pedestrianised area.

The general improvement of communications was currently being looked at, particularly increasing awareness of police surgeries.


Steven Baines expressed thanks for the efforts of Police Community Support Officers in Winton Park, and the surrounding area, and paid particular tribute to Tracy Walsh and Donna Derby.


Don Booth asked whether the Winton SNAP initiative, which was a multi-agency approach to addressing criminal anti-social and other activities detrimental to the local environment, would be extended to other areas particularly Barton.  Julie Blagden replied that it was hoped that eventually the initiative could be extended to other areas, but it was unlikely that this would be during the current financial year.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

10.
PANDEMIC FLU AWARENESS

Jean Mullineux provided an update on swine influenza both at a global and national level.  Details were provided on actions and measures in place aimed at minimising its spread, as well as information on its symptoms, and what measures individuals could take to reduce the risk of infection, and how to assist those who had fallen ill with it.


RESOLVED:
THAT, the information be noted.

11.
BRIDGEWATER CANAL CORRIDOR PROJECT - COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

(Previous Minute 57 - 25th November, 2008)


The Committee received a presentation from Toria Buzza, and Mike Webb, with regard to the Bridgewater Canal project.  The presentation provided an update on progress following the issue being previously considered by the Committee at their meeting held on 25th November, 2008, but reiterated the key aim of Salford City Council, together with its partners, to develop and improve access to the Bridgewater Canal Corridor for both the local community, and visitors.  It was commented that the success of the initiative was dependent on community engagement, and willing volunteers to get involved to develop the proposals, and move them forward.

Mike Webb said the general focus of the project was to open up the canal tow path, and this included plans to revitalise a 1000 metre stretch in the Barton and Worsley area. He said that before this went ahead, it was hoped that the views of the local community could be sought so that, any improvements truly reflected their wishes.  


Reference was made to improvement works on the stretch of the canal between Liverpool Road and Barton Aqueduct.  Mike Webb replied that, these proposed works had been delayed due to a number of issues, particularly the damage to the tow path caused by the cherry trees located along this part of the canal.  These problems were currently being assessed, and it was hoped that the intended works could be undertaken in due course.  


A number of Members raised concerns with regard to litter problems, in and around, the Bridgewater Canal.  Mike Webb replied that the Bridgewater Canal Company regularly cleaned litter, and other debris, from the water and the tow path, but it was accepted that the issue was a problem, and needed to be improved. 


John Matthews concluded the presentation by suggesting that a separate meeting be arranged for those persons who were interested in becoming involved with the Bridgewater Canal Corridor Project so that the initiative could be developed further. 


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the presentation be noted.




(2) THAT Julie Blagden and Toria Buzza make arrangements to enable those persons wishing to become involved with the Bridgewater Canal Corridor Project to meet and contribute to the projects development.
12.
PATRICROFT BRIDGE MASTER PLAN

It was reported that Neil Hook, Principal Planning Officer of the City Council’s Sustainable Regeneration Directorate, was unable to attend, as a result this item was referred to the next meeting, to be held on Tuesday, 28th July, 2009.

13.
ECCLES FESTIVAL

John Matthews reported that traditionally the Eccles Festival was held in late September, however, currently there was no co-ordinating group to manage events on a similar scale to previous years.  He said instead, it was proposed to continue with it on a smaller scale the number of specific elements of past festivals, with the possibility of linking in to events to be staged in Eccles Town Centre.  Julie Blagden extended an invite to anyone who would be interested in organising, or assisting, with such events.


Councillor Paula Boshell said it would be sad to loose the festival altogether, and hoped it could continue in some form.  Bob Marshall also commented that for the festival to be a success it needed the support and assistance of volunteers, unfortunately there were not sufficient numbers of these at present.


RESOLVED:
THAT general support be given to the continuance of the Eccles Festival, and Julie Blagden be requested to take this forward, by seeking volunteers to assist with its management, and co-ordination, perhaps on a smaller scale to previous years, and linking into events in Eccles Town Centre.

14.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details on the current budget statements 2009/10, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 15th May, 2009, which recommended the actions indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budget allocated to this Community Committee:-

	
	APPLICANT 
	PURPOSE
	AMOUNT REQUESTED
	RECOMMENDATION

	(i)
	BASIC
	Towards utility costs
	£828.61
	£500 approved

	(ii)
	Salford Forum of Older People
	Staging of community events 
	£3,045.93
	£1,000 approved 

	(iii)
	Cornerstone Charity Community and Youth Café 
	Towards replacement flooring at café premises
	£480
	Refused 

	(iv)
	Monton Amateurs AFC
	Towards repair and upgrade of lighting at clubhouse 
	£1,486.16
	£1,486.16 approved (to be met, £1,000 from the SPAA fund and £486.16 from the devolved budget)

	(v)
	Yemeni Community Association and Multi Cultural Women’s Group
	Towards staging of female swimming classes
	£3,886
	£3,000 approved (to be met, £2,000 from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund and £1,000 from the SPAA fund)

	(vi)
	Friends of Buile Hill Park 
	Insurance and event costs
	£1415
	Refused 

	(vii)
	City of Salford Sea Cadets 
	Towards mini bus hire and other associated costs 
	£324
	Deferred pending provision of further information

	(viii)
	St. Paul’s Mother’s Union 
	Training fees 
	£450
	£450 approved (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(ix)
	Brookhouse Community Association 
	Towards cost for staging annual festival event
	£540 
	£540 approved 


	(x)
	City of Salford FA
	Towards travel and accommodation costs 
	£600
	£600 approved 



	(xi)
	Eccles RFC
	Towards cost of staging summer rugby competition
	£1,208
	£1,208 approved (to be met, £1,000 from the SPAA fund and £208 from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(xii)
	Irwell Valley Housing Association 
	Towards the cost of staging training courses 
	£1,600
	£1,600 approved 

	(xiii)
	Multi Cultural Women’s Association 
	Running and insurance costs, and those involved with running a crèche 
	£1,735.85
	£1,735.85 approved

	(xiv)
	Eccles and District Scouts Association 
	Trip activities 
	£2,470.50
	Refused 

	(xv)
	Salford Heart Care Group
	Towards running costs and therapies.
	£2,600
	£1,000 approved to fund room hire cost only (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(xvi)
	Brookhouse Community Association 
	Towards building works at association’s premises
	£14,384
	Deferred pending provision of further information

	(xvii)
	Winton Wanderers Youth Community Group
	Towards groundworks and fencing, together with kit, equipment and training costs 
	£33,401.36
	This application was withdrawn

	(xviii)
	Park Residents 
	Towards running costs 
	£250 
	£250 approved

	(xix)
	The Salfordian
	Towards cost of social inclusion project
	£4,032
	£4,032 approved



(All grants to be met from the Eccles Community main devolved budget, unless otherwise stated).


(It was noted that at the meeting of the Budget Sub Group held on 15th May, 2009, that Gilbert Hearn (application (xviii)) and Councillor David Lancaster (application (xix))has declared an interest in the applications respectively indicated, and had not taken part in the discussion, or voted thereon)


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group, held on 15th May, 2009, as summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the financial position statement 2009/10, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

15.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following issues:-

· Local Partnership Delivery Group.

· Neighbourhood Partnership Board.

· Feedback from Task Groups.

· Barton Fair Share.

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund.

16.
ECCLES COMMUNITY TASK GROUPS

Details were submitted on the dates and venues of the forthcoming meetings of the various Task Groups of the Community Committee. 


In addition, John Matthews reported that a meeting had been arranged with representatives of the Nasmyth Business Park, in relation to the future and location of the Nasmyth Steam Hammer.  This meeting will be held at Eccles Library on Tuesday, 9th June, 2009.
17.
GATEWAY CENTRE

Barbara Holmes referred to the room at the front of the Gateway Centre, which had been earmarked for a community café, but currently remained vacant.  She asked whether, pending any planned long-term use of the room, it could be used for the display of local community art.  Julie Blagden replied that the space was still intended to be used as a community café, but would look at its use in the short-term, particularly the possibility of art works being displayed there. 
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